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Fr. Provincial visit
We are so blessed to have Father Provincial from Canada,
Fr. Luc and Hong Kong, China; Fr. Savio came to visit us
and to celebrate Eucharist with us Aug. 22. With them,
we also have Fr. Joseph Cheng, our in-coming parish pas-
tor and Fr. Joseph Ho, our former parish pastor. This was
the last visit for both Fr. Luc and Fr. Savio as Father Pro-
vincial as they are having new assignment in the coming
months. After months of treatment and rest, Fr. Ho looks
great and energetic. Fr. Cheng is full of energy and is
ready to take on the challenge to be our pastor.
After the Holy Eucharist, we have a dinner gather with
the four fathers. Fr. Ho expressed his appreciation to all
parishioners, and the loving care of Fr. Luc. He briefly
mentioned what he had undergone for the last 16 months,
including his medical treatments as well his lift styles in
Toronto area. His physical health is well and has gained
weight, and is being rest so be able to adjust to have a
balanced life style and be prepared to take on any possible
assignment in the future. He encourages all parishioners
working together, through mutual respect and sharing our
talents to contribute to the parish.
Fr. Luc cordially appreciated parishioners’ understanding
and patience, by working
Together and the great spirit of hope in the difficult times.
With the departure of Fr. Ho and the passing of Fr. Jim,
parishioners have been showing the love of the commu-
nity and the great spirit of reverence. After six years of
intensive works, Fr. Luc is retiring from his position of
Father Provincial of Canada. He will be having 4 months
of rest, following with retreat and attending course in
Texas, preparing for his next assignment.
Fr. Savio conducted a spiritual sharing with us after the
dinner. He brought in a wealth of knowledge of Don
Bosco’s educational spirit ---- “to put God’s image to hu-
man face”. He Commandments, Receive Sacraments, and
Proclaim the Good News.
The 4 Fathers will be continuing their journey and left for
their next destination on Friday, August 25. May the
grace and love of our Lord be with them always.

Adolescence Group
If you are 9 to 17 years old, would like to enrich your
spiritual knowledge and have fun at the same time, why
not join the Adolescence Group. Our Group offers spiri-
tual discussions, sharing and lots of activities such as re-
treat, camping, ski trip, sport tournaments, badminton
classes, etc.
If you are interested in joining us, registration forms are
available at the Parish Information Desk. Our first meet-
ing will be on September 24 (Sunday) at 1:30 p.m. in the
Parish Conference Room. For further information please
contact Beatrice Lee at 430-8512.

Letter from Fr. Mark McGee

Dear Parishioners of Mary Help of Christians,
Just a note to say a big hello from my new assignment in
Grande Cache!
I am still settling in, and have not completely unpacked; but
one of the first things I did was to lovingly hang the beauti-
ful image of “Our Lady of China” on my wall. | am still
getting to know who is  who in the zoo around here. | have
celebrated my first Sunday at Holy Cross, Our Lady of the
Rockies, the Seniors Lodge and the Grande Cache Institu-
tion. | have to say, although | am on a steep learning curve,
we are off to a great start! Everyone has been most friendly
and welcoming.
As | begin my time in Grande Cache, I cannot help but
think of you as well. We are both in transition, it seems
change is the only constant! Please know, | so much en-
joyed the opportunity to celebrate our faith together and to
journey with you for a time. | have been most impressed
with how warm and loving a community you are. | am im-
pressed with how willing you are to participate in the vari-
ous ministries of the parish. The generosity and coopera-
tive, friendly spirit that you show to one another brings a
beautiful vitality to your community life. Not only are you
a blessing to each other, but also, | thank God for the great
blessing you have been to me!
Many of you have asked for my forwarding contact infor-
mation. | am at:
c/o Holy Cross Parish

Box 1048

Grande Cache, Alberta TOE 0YO

(780) 827-2422

my e-mail address is frmark@telusplanet.net.
It is truly beautiful here, as we are surrounded by the Rock-
ies. If ever in this area please call, | would love to see you!
Sincerely,
Fr. Mark McGee

Sponsorship for 25™ Anniversary Celebration of
Chinese Bilingual Education Program

Our Pastoral Parish Council supports the fundraising drive
for the 25™ Anniversary celebration of the English Chinese
Bilingual Education Program in the Edmonton Public
School Board. Many Chinese families and new immigrants
have children enrolled in this bilingual program. Being a
sponsor is an outreach project that will increase our
profile in the Edmonton Chinese Community. Our parish’s
name will appear in the programs for this event. Our goal
is to reach $4,000, in order that the Edmonton Chinese
Bilingual Education Association will broadcast a 10-sec.
video message from our Parish to the participants during all
major functions and celebrations.

Donation envelopes with more details are available at the
information desk. Please return all donation pledges to the
collection box at the information desk or the mailbox of
Peter Leung by Sunday September 10. Individual tax
receipts will be issued by the Edmonton Chinese Bilingual
Education Association.

2006 WCCCLC Camp
Western Canada Chinese Catholic Living Camp
(WCCCLC) 2006 will be held on the Labour Day long
weekend (Sept 1 to 4) at Charis Camp in Chilliwack,
B.C. We welcome all young adults between the age of 17
and 35 to join us. During the camp, we gather for

fellowship, support, and spiritual growth. This year's title
is "U Turn to God". Our speaker will be Fr.Anselm Lam.
For more information and registration, please visit our
website at http://www.wccclc.net or call Joseph Lee at
(604) 839-5193.
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21st Week of the Year (Auqust 27 - September 2, 2006) Daily Readings
Sun. 21st Sunday of The Year

Joshua 24:1-2,15-18 Ephesians 5:21-32 John 6:60-68
Mon. St. Augustine (Memorial) Il Thessalonians 1:1-5,11-12 Matthew 23:13-22
Tue. Beheading of St. John the Baptist (Memorial)

Il Thessalonians 2:1-3,14-17 Matthew 23:23-26
Wed. Il Thessalonians 3:6-10,16-18 Matthew 23:27-32
Thur, I Corinthians 1:1-9 Matthew 24:42-51
Fri. I Corinthians 1:17-25 Matthew 25:1-13
Sat. I Corinthians 1:26-31 Matthew 25:14-30
22nd Sunday of The Year (September 3, 2006) Readings
Sun. Deuteronomy 4:1-2,6-8 James 1:17-18,21-22,27 Mark 7:1-8,14-15,21-23
W B A Parish Financial Summary M Bh AP Parish Financial Summary
= S FE] TR L August5 & 6,2006 | = EEt F June 2006
= [}t Sunday Collection $2,075.11 flf,'_?ﬂ% Sunday Collection $13,954.50
&#H L& Parish Loan Repayment Fund $2,579.78 : ﬁ'J_‘LL  General Expenses $6,780.75
— et t - — g1 1571 ~F] Blended Principle + Interest Repayment , .
SEFEFAFEA I Z B August 12 & B $5,000.00
Z36% Surplus $2,173.75
13, 2006 ™ -
= FI4fjR Sunday Collection $2,597.85 = FEEAEFED _July 2006
= e [ Jefl s =+ I August 19 & = E'jfﬁ%:%Sunday Collection $16,781.20
20, 2006 f 'flfj’éb ¢l General Expenses 4,248.00
= [ 14} Sunday Collection $2,340.25 H1 B4 7F1 Blended Principle + Interest Repayment $5,000.00
Thank you very much for your generous contribution. Z7&% Surplus $7,533.20
gf‘[ﬁ%iffﬁﬂﬁf’iﬁﬁfﬁgﬂﬁﬁfﬂﬁ Please refer to Thank you very much for your generous contribution.
the I\jonthly Financial Report on the Bulletin Board gf’[‘mﬁ%‘%Fﬁﬂﬁ%’i@%’?l‘ﬂ‘iﬁﬂtﬁgJi@ Please refer to
for details. Fhe onthly Financial Report on the Bulletin Board
for details.
3&,"]3,5 FISk Yangs Tai Chi Chuen Class
(Simplify 24 Forms)
I : 1 == Instructor : Master Ma. Kim Aveline
il Ll el f"JE\ﬁ FiEY New Lesson Starting : September 17, 2006
e T T B Time : Every Sunday, 9:15 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.
7 P - ZHA f;ﬁ%ﬁgl,% X Place : Chinese Catholic Parish Gym.
4 Ef# ) %? Fee : $40 for 12 lessons
JuE| = - J\K«T% N Registr_ation : Please fill in th_e application form at the In-
: E 1 P E hFT k| hFT formation Desk or contact Michael Kan at
; E‘ﬂI:L 438-7222 for more information.




